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Angelus Letter

26 March 2020

THURSDAY of the FOURTH WEEK OF LENT

Dear Parish Family,

I just finished praying for you at Mass and Ian, our seminarian intern is in his makeshift studio preparing the recording for our parish’s YouTube channel and Fr. Anthony is making coffee in the kitchen and now I am taking a break with you to let you know what is going on around here.

PLANS FOR PALM SUNDAY & THE TRIDUUM

We received instructions both from the Vatican and (I hope) final instructions from the diocese about how to celebrate the Easter mysteries under these odd circumstances.  The Triduum is complicated enough to celebrate and we will spend some time going over the rites and temporary rubrics to offer you the best celebration we can.

The good news is that we believe that we will be going live-stream within the next few days.  Your fellow parishioners really have come together to make this happen.  We are only waiting for a couple of pieces of equipment to show up.  

There will still be palms distributed from the parish on Palm Sunday.  News will be coming on how to obtain yours, but it will be a little bit like unwrapped chocolates in a box - if you touch it, it’s yours!  

It occurred to me last night talking with the others in the house that this would be the first time in my memory that I have not been at a celebration of the Blessing of the Easter Foods!  Even as a child, my Mom would bring me to this service and Father Ozimek would have me serve for him and he’d give me a couple of dollars for coming up to the church.  Through my entire priesthood I was fortunate enough to always be the one who got to celebrate this great little pre-celebration.  

Ian Kelly came up with the idea that maybe we could take the Theology on Tap/Rocks sound equipment outside and have everyone remain in their vehicles and try to do the ceremony that way.  (God’s blessings can penetrate windshields.)  Hopefully that will work out.

Speaking of going on line, regular attendees of the extraordinary form, keep an eye out on the St. Paul website for information about when Fr. Pfeiffer will have the extraordinary form live-streamed from his parish.  Like us, he is awaiting some equipment but hopes to be up and running soon.

Fr. Bede OSB, regularly seen on our altar on Sundays, will be the celebrant for the Easter extraordinary form Mass at St. Sebastian.

Parish Council is not meeting this month but leaders of parish groups should be contacted by their representative (as you are every month) to see if there is anything about which you need to get the word out or if you have any ideas for the parish that might be helpful.

Parish Finance Council is making plans to meet virtually in order to make sure that we are on a healthy course.  I can’t tell you how grateful I am for those who still remember your parish during these lean times!  God bless you!

I SPY WITH MY LITTLE EYE

It was nice to see some encouraging chalk messages left on the property last night!  We especially appreciated the, “Pray for our priests!” that we saw on the back walk to the rectory.  There is a CRAZY amount of people walking around this place at different times of the day and this is not only encouraging to our own people but a nice witness to others.

Also, I saw some early gardeners out on the St. Sebastian grounds starting to get the beds ready!  Thank you to all of our volunteers for all that you do to try to make as many things pleasant and normal for our community as possible.

FROM THE MAILBAG

Any thought to rebooting Adam’s Ale?  It was a good medium for getting the word out.

Adam’s Ale is my blog that I’ve had for about 14 years.  Recently, it was somewhat mothballed for the two pronged reason of the busyness of life and because I had given up social media in a spiritual exercise with 25 other men of the parish for 90 days.  Now that the parish is adjusting to the “new temporary normal,” and things are not quite as hectic, I think perhaps next week I’ll crank that project up again.  

DEACON JOSEPH ROBINSON

First the good news, do you remember Joe Robinson who did his internship at St. Sebastian?  Earlier this academic year, he became a transitional deacon.  Yesterday, he was called to Holy Orders to be ordained a priest for the Diocese of Cleveland.  The not so good news is that ordinations are indefinitely on hold until the passing of our current health threat.  Please say a prayer for him!

KID’S PROJECT

I would love to share some ideas of what to do during this time at home from our very young persons.  If you would send your thoughts to me at fathervalencheck@gmail.com, I would love to share them with everybody now and then.

REFLECTION

A while back I found my journal from when I was ordained.  I started reading it and was surprised by a few things.  “We did that!?  I almost completely and utterly forgot about that!”  And I would have too had I not journaled it!  So now I advise those who are about to be ordained, “This time in your life is going to fly by and you are going to be busier than you can imagine.  You will think to yourself, ‘I will remember all of this,’ but you won’t!  So journal it!”

It is kind of the same thing with this curious time in which we find ourselves.  You might be inclined to think, “How could we ever forget it?”  But it will slip through our fingers.  So may I suggest that you contemplate journaling during this time and including spiritual insights you might have?

Please know of my prayers for you.

God bless,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us.

O Glorious St. Sebastian, faithful follower of Jesus Christ, to you do we raise our hearts and hands and implore your powerful intercession in obtaining, from God the Father, all the helps and graces necessary for our spiritual and temporal welfare, and for protection against contagious diseases. O, special guardian from diseases and accidents, we are confident that your intercession on our behalf will be graciously heard before the throne of God.  Amen.
St. Sebastian is considered a protector against the plague. He is celebrated for his protection in answer to intercessory prayer against the plagues in Rome in 680, Milan in 1575, and Lisbon in 1599.
Pope Francis’ Prayer during the Coronavirus Pandemic
O Mary,
you always shine on our path
as a sign of salvation and of hope.
We entrust ourselves to you, Health of the Sick,
who at the cross took part in Jesus' pain, keeping your faith firm.
You, Salvation of the Roman People,
know what we need,
and we are sure you will provide
so that, as in Cana of Galilee,
we may return to joy and to feasting
after this time of trial.
Help us, Mother of Divine Love,
to conform to the will of the Father
and to do as we are told by Jesus,
who has taken upon himself our sufferings
and carried our sorrows
to lead us, through the cross,
to the joy of the resurrection. Amen.
The Pope issued this decree which states in part:

"A Plenary Indulgence under the same conditions on the occasion of the current world epidemic, also to those faithful who offer a visit to the Blessed Sacrament, or Eucharistic adoration, or reading the Holy Scriptures for at least half an hour, or the recitation of the Holy Rosary, or the pious exercise of the Way of the Cross, or the recitation of the Chaplet of Divine Mercy, to implore from Almighty God the end of the epidemic, relief for those who are afflicted and eternal salvation for those whom the Lord has called to Himself.”

The indulgence is broader than this but this is the core of it.  If you would like to read more find it here: https://press.vatican.va/content/salastampa/en/bollettino/pubblico/2020/03/20/200320c.html
